
COUNCIL NEWS 

Exciting New Opportunities 
for Eyre Peninsula Businesses 

Media Release – 6 September 2023 
Lower Eyre Council is excited to offer 
new promotional options for local 
businesses with the release of a new 
Port Lincoln Airport Advertising 
Opportunities Prospectus.  
Chief Executive Officer Delfina 
Lanzilli said Council continued to 
review operational processes as it 
recognised the airport was a highly-
valued community asset and played 
an important role to the broader 
region.  
“The airport not only provides an 
essential service to Lower Eyre 
Peninsula, but it’s also providing a 
great chance for local businesses to 
promote their offerings to more than 
180,000 visitors and users a year,” 
Ms Lanzilli said.  
“We’re always looking for the best 
way to maximise the airport for 
community benefit, and our new 
thirdparty advertising prospectus 
offers various products and price-
points that will suit businesses across 
the board,” Ms Lanzilli said.  
Mayor Jo-Anne Quigley said Council 
was proud to be able to provide a 
platform and promote the many 
quality and iconic products, service 
and experiences the region is 
fortunate to offer. 
“If we can generate revenue that 
supports the ever-increasing costs 
associated with operating the airport 
and ensuring regional connectivity, 
it’s a ‘win:win’ for the community,” 
Mayor Quigley said.  
The new Advertising Prospectus can 
be found on Council’s website from 
Thursday, September 7 – visit 
Council’s Website. 

Driver Education Program 

The youth driver education program 
will be run again this year to help 
young drivers develop safe driving 
skills and provide them with the 
opportunity to practice in a 
controlled environment. Click here
for more information and to register. 
The program will be held on Sunday, 
15 October.  

Coffin Bay Boat Ramp   
By-Law 6 – Foreshores 

Notice is hereby given that pursuant 
to Council By-law Number: 6 – 
Foreshores (2019), Clause 7.6.1 
hereby applies to the Coffin Bay Boat 
Ramp (Section 672 in HP 510500, 
Hundred of Lake Wangary 
CR6116/786) as identified in the 
drawing below, effective as and from 
4 September 2023. 

The Value of SA Jetties Survey 
The Local Government Association 
has recently launched a survey to 
help better understand how jetties 
contribute to the economic 
prosperity and wellbeing of local 
communities. 
To complete and promote the 
survey, please click here.  

Mailing List 
If you would like to be added to 
Council’s Mailing list to receive the 
fortnightly newsletter or the Council 
Agenda and Minutes, please email 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au

Coffin Bay Boat Ramp  
Permits & Fees  

Effective 4 September 2023, permits 
will be required to launch a vessel 
from the Coffin Bay Boat Ramp.  
Please see permit fees and charges in 
the below table and click here to 
book your permit now.  

Use Type Non-
Concession 

Concession 

Recreational Use

Yearly  $100.00 $80.00 

Monthly $55.00 $44.00 

Weekly  $28.00 $22.00 

Daily  $7.00 $5.60 

Commercial 

Yearly  
(1 Boat) 

$500.00 N/A 

Yearly 
(Per 
Additional 
Boat)

$160.00 N/A 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Swim & Survive 
Enrolments are open for the Holiday 
Swim Program 2023/24. The aim is to 
teach children basic swimming skills 
and provide them with the 
knowledge to stay safe around 
water. 
Visit www.holidayswim.com.au for 
more information and to enrol or 
contact Royal Life Saving South 
Australia on 8210 4500. 
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Nature Festival

The Nature Festival is coming to Coffin Bay on 13 October to 15 October 2023. 

Events include: 
o Journey to Long Beach - Celebrating the arrival of migratory shorebirds to our beaches  

for summer. 
o Photographing the Nature of Our Home – A walk along Long Beach with a professional  

photographer with tips and trick for photographing birds. 
o Through the Lens: A Closer Look at the Nature of Coffin Bay – a multimedia exhibition with an interesting mix of 

exhibitors. 
o Yarnbala – Thoer Wild Yarnbala tours leaving from the Long Beach carpark. 

Long beach will be closed to vehicles for the day to allowed for the art installation on the beach and for the safety if visitors 
during the event. A reminder that dogs should be on a leash. 

For more information, view the program and book tours at www.naturefestival.org.au

Donate Blood 
1 in 3 people in Port Lincoln will 
need blood, and they need 
people like you to give it.  
People can donate blood when 
the Australia Red Cross visits Port 
Lincoln Next month. 
The Pop-Up Blood Donor Centre 
will be based at the Port Lincoln 
Bowling Club from 16 October to 
19 October 2023. 
If you would like to donate blood, 
please pre-book your spot at 
www.donateblood.come.au or 
contact 13 14 95. 

Aussie Bird Count 
This year marks the 10th

anniversary of the Aussie Bird 
Count. It is one of Australia’s 
greatest initiatives that 
encourages people to step outside 
to observe and count their local 
birds. For more information, visit 
www.aussiebirdcount.org.au.  
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